
 

Chaddleworth News 
We hope you enjoy this latest edition 

with news and updates from the people and organisations 

local to our Chaddleworth community… 

Chaddleworth Unknown Tommy 

Our Chaddleworth Unknown Tommy was 

installed at the War Memorial in time for 

VE Day on the 8th May 2021. Of special 

note is that our very small Parish sent the 

third most men per capita to the first World 

War in England. 

 

Step out with Walk for Parkinson’s - Welford 

Park Sunday 4th July 

We are delighted to let you know that our Walk for 

Parkinson’s at the beautiful Welford Park is set to take place 

on Sunday 4th July 2021. Please see the full article within. 

Brightwalton Village BBQ Sunday 11th July 

Brightwalton village hall committee are in the stages of 

planning a summer fun day at the village hall in July. Mark 

your diaries and tell your friends and families. BBQ, bar, 

teas and fun for all. More details to follow next month. 

☀️🍔🧁 

 

Chaddleworth Action Group 

Once again with restrictions 

being lifted and a sense of 

'normality' heading our 

way, I'd like to take the 

opportunity to thank all the 

members of the 

Chaddleworth Action 

Group for all their help over 

the past year (and a bit!). 

Your efforts have not gone 

unnoticed. We have been 

awarded this Certificate of 

recognition from West 

Berkshire Council, this 

would not have been 

possible to achieve without every members help. Thank 

you.  Nikkie 

 

The Ibex Inn 

Displayed in the Ibex pub Chaddleworth 

are a collection of items found within a mile 

or two of the village of Chaddleworth over 

the last 4 years.  Some of these items date 

back to the 12/13th Century, one item being a 16th Century 

church key. Thanks is given to the landowners including 

Peter and Karen Hambro who kindly gave us permission to 

detect.  Myself (Colin) and Henry hope this gives a historical 

snapshot of life within Chaddleworth over the last few 

hundred years. 
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Great Shefford Under Fives 

Pre-School, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

9:15am to 2:45pm 

Since I commented on the good weather, in last month’s 

report, it has done nothing but rain! The cold, damp weather 

has not put us off learning outdoors and we have enjoyed a 

wide range of activities including using small sticks to make 

kites to fly at the park and rafts to float in the river. 

On Thursday May 6th the hall was used as a Polling Station, 

so we arranged a day trip rather than losing another day’s 

pre-schooling. We “made camp” at Welford Park Cricket 

Club from where we walked down to Welford House and 

around the wonderful grounds. We admired the safari 

garden art of giraffes and a cheetah, played Pooh sticks on 

the bridge, walked through the bamboo trail and around the 

woods. Back at the cricket club we ate lunch and had time 

for a quick introduction 

to cricket! Everyone 

had a super time and 

the children have 

since made a thank 

you card for Mr & Mrs 

Puxley for their kind 

hospitality. 

We have been learning about mini-beasts and have painted 

some super artwork depicting the story of The Very Hungry 

Caterpillar. We have some caterpillars spinning their 

cocoons at the hall; when they hatch into butterflies, in a 

couple of weeks, we will let them free in the gardens nearby. 

We have a super assortment of books, audio CDs and story 

sacks to support the children’s learning but nothing is 

exciting as the real thing. We’ve seen plenty of snails and 

ladybirds in our garden tubs! 

If you would like to see the wonderful learning experiences 

the children have received please log on our Learning Diary 

on our website www.greatsheffordunderfives.co.uk  

 

Enrolment of children to start in September 2021: If you 

have a pre-school child and would like to enquire about a 

place, please do not hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Baby & Toddler Group – Monday 9:30am to 11:30am: We 

are delighted that our Baby & Toddler group is now open for 

parents/carers plus two staff and meets at the village hall at 

9:30am. Morven and Debbie 

have run the sessions indoors 

for the past two weeks with a 

well laid out assortment of 

activities for babies and 

toddlers plus refreshments for 

all. For the foreseeable future, 

parents still need to book a 

place via our Facebook page at 11am each Friday morning 

so that bookings can be made on a first come, first served 

basis. If you are not on Facebook please email me and I will 

arrange a text number for you. We are very much looking 

forward to meeting new parents and past ones back again.  

Denise 

07765 508867, email denise.herrington@btinternet.com  

Chaddleworth St Andrew's and 

Shefford C.E. Federated Primary 

Schools 

During lunchtime this week, a child came up 

to me and said “Mrs Stephenson, I used wisdom today 

because I worked out how to untangle the skipping rope 

from the hoop and it wasn’t easy. But I did it!” She had made 

the wise choice to keep going, even though it was difficult. 

A bit later in the week, another child stopped at the door to 

my office and said “I used wisdom Mrs Stephenson. I 

wanted to run down the corridor but I stopped myself!” 

Music to my ears! We have been focusing on our Christian 

Value of ‘Wisdom’ this term so that the children understand 

that being wise is much more than being clever! They know 

it is about making careful decisions, based on their 

experiences of the world and weighing up benefits against 

risks. 

The benefits of starting 

educational trips again were 

seen in the last couple of 

weeks as Kingfishers (Y1/Y2) 

went on a science walk 

around the village and Robins 

(EYFS/Y1) went on a welly 

walk. The Robins had been 

learning about emails and 

letters so they posted a letter 

at the post office in Great 

Shefford to see what 

happened next! The 

Kingfishers were learning 

how to identify different plants as they walked around the 

village. While the Kingfishers learnt about identifying plants, 

Red Kites (Y5/Y6) have been learning the names of the 

parts of a plant. We make links and connections to previous 

learning so that the children build on their previous 

knowledge and understanding. 

Owls have been inspired by 

the Australian Aboriginal art 

and dreamtime stories that 

they have been learning 

about. 

Looking ahead, we have a 

French Week planned, 

based on healthy eating 

which the children are 

learning about in science 

next term. Our French teacher, Mrs Wilson, is looking 

forward to teaching all the children how to ask for different 

fruit and salad items so they can make a fruit smoothie or 

salad!  

Our volunteers have been able to come into school again 

which is fantastic! Thank you to them for giving up their time 

– the children love reading and gardening with you! 

‘Pick up’ and ‘drop off’ have become a test of endurance 

recently what with the wind and the rain which seem to 

make a perfectly timed appearance! Looking forward to a 

slightly drier June!  Thank you to everyone for your 

continued support.  Alison Stephenson, 

Headteacher/DSL, 01488 648657, www.csfschools.org  
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St Andrew’s Church, Chaddleworth 

part of the West Downland Benefice 

Seated Holy Communion: at 11am on Mondays 

This service will continue in its current form during June so 

that those of us who don’t feel quite ready to be in a larger 

group have a mid-morning service to attend without anxiety. 

However there will not be services on the Bank Holiday 31st  

May. Everyone is welcome. 

Sunday Services: 

30th May 9am HC Great Shefford 

10:45am Zoom 

6th June 9am HC Leckhampstead 

10:45am Open air, Great Shefford 

13th June 9am HC Welford 

10:45am Zoom 

20th June 9am HC Fawley 

10:45am Open air, Leckhampstead 

27th June 9am HC Great Shefford 

10:45am TBC 

Note: 10:45am services after the 21st June cannot be 

confirmed until we know that we are definitely moving to 

stage 4 of the government’s road map.  

To book a seat at one of our indoor services email 

bookmyseat.westdownland@gmail.com  

To receive weekly updates of church news and information 

about all services contact Sue Ridgeway to subscribe to 

the West Downland Benefice weekly email. 

Chaddleworth Rectory: 

I’m delighted to be able to ‘go public’ with the news that the 

Rectory, which many of you who have lived in the village for 

a long time think of as ‘The Vicarage’, is to become the 

Rector’s rectory once again! Chaddleworth is near the 

geographic centre of the West Downland Benefice, the 

house has level access and plenty of space for church 

meetings without disturbing family life, so a team of 

churchwardens and local supporters, led by Kirsten Loyd 

our Patron, have been negotiating with the Diocese to 

ensure that the house, coach house and driveway are 

retained for use by the Incumbent. David and I are looking 

forward to living in Chaddleworth and hope to be moving 

into the Rectory in late June. 

Revd Miri Keen, miri.westdownland@gmail.com , 07954 

117093 

Shefford Young Farmers 

We had our next outside meeting a couple 

weeks ago. It was great to all meet up 

again seeing more members and new 

alike. 23 members and 6 leaders 

completed a 3-mile circular walk including parts of the 

ridgeway above West Isley, we successfully managed to 

dodge the main rain/sleet/hail clouds luckily that night. 

Our next meeting was on Zoom was a fun get to know 

everyone evening with a game of two truths and a made up 

story with both members and leaders all taking part in 

guessing which was which! It was a very informative 

meeting with lots of surprises, the two truths including a link 

to Catherine Duchess of Cambridge and someone had run 

on the original London 2012 Olympic track before it was 

ripped up. 

We have a varied programme of meetings arranged and will 

continue through the summer holidays this year to make up 

for members not being able to do the usual meetings earlier 

in the year. These include an evening of making hobby-

horses out of recycled material, a hobby-horse gymkhana, 

bricklaying and canoeing  - to name but a few. 

If anyone is interested in joining our club, we meet every 

two weeks on a Wednesday evening and our main meeting 

place is Brightwalton Village Hall. We are open to everyone 

aged between 10- 26. Please contact 

sheffordyfc@hotmail.co.uk  

 

Chaddleworth Cricket Club 

June is a busy month for the cricket club. We have an 

evening T20 game at Peasemore on the Friday 4th at 6pm. 

The Peasemore ground is directly outside The Fox pub, 

which is nice for the players and spectators! 

The most important date is Saturday 26th when we will have 

the memorial match for Ken Compton at the Head’s Farm 

ground. The match will be a friendly, starting at 1pm with a 

cash bar (assuming we are allowed!) and a raffle. Tickets 

are now available from The Ibex at £1 per strip. Please 

pop in and buy one or three! The draw will take place at the 

match. 

Sadly we are yet to play a match this year as our first two 

fixtures were cancelled due to lack of players and the first 

home game on the May 23rd was called off because of the 

weather. 

Anyone who fancies playing or anyone who would like a 

raffle ticket but cannot get to the pub please call Jim on 

07775561139. Also required, as ever, are players! If you’re 

interested please email jimmybobwilson@gmail.com for 

details.  Jim Wilson 

 

100 Club 

The latest winners of the 100 Club draw for April are Liam 

Merrigan with his lucky number 65 and Tim Hanson with his 

lucky number 83. They both win £42. We are now at 84 

Members so thank you one and all. 

This Club supports the Village Hall in ongoing costs that are 

ever increasing (Insurance, Maintenance etcetera). The 

100 Club is a vital source of income for the Village Hall. It is 

really worthwhile being a Member and I implore every 

villager to join. Please contact Grahame Murphy on 01488 

638628 or email botmoorway@btinternet.com  

How do I join the 100 Club? Here is what you do if you 

“internet bank”, set up a standing order for £2 per month 

(one number) or £24 a year. Payable to: 

Recipient: Chaddleworth 100 Club 

Sort Code: 62-28-74 

Account No: 00000000 (eight zeros) 

Reference: 2856684010 

That’s it you’re done! Alternatively you can let me have a 

cheque or cash just contact me. Email Grahame Murphy to 

let him know you have joined and get your allocated lucky 

number. 
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Chaddleworth Parish Council 

From Tuesday 29th June 2021, Parish Council Meetings 

will be back to meeting ‘face to face’ in the Chaddleworth 

Village Hall. Please do come along to the PC Meetings and 

air your views 

The Parish Council (PC) Members take on a range of 

duties. We have a Footpath Officer who inspects and 

reports on the state of footpaths and stiles in the Parish and 

his findings are reported to the WBC Senior Rights of Way 

Officer who has the final decision over maintenance. 

There is a representative on the Village Hall Committee 

(VHC) which is a registered Charity enacted in 1945. He 

reports back to the PC on all the ‘goings on’ at the Village 

Hall. Our PC also supports the Village Hall with £900 per 

year - without which VHC would be at risk of closure.  

We also have a representative on the Saunders Wynn and 

Coventry educational charity set up in 1715 by William 

Saunders and his wife (who had no children). They are 

buried in St Andrews Church. Susannah Wynne and Ruth 

Coventry, left monies to be used to educate the poor 

children of Chaddleworth. This has helped numerous 

children of this Parish to attain a good education. The 

source of income for this used to be the rental of the School 

House but this was sold off during the nineteen eighties and 

the money invested to provide funds for the Charity. 

The Hardship Fund is administered by Trustees who are 

members of the Parish Council and is advertised each 

month in this newsletter. In addition, it is on all the notice 

boards in the Parish  

The PC also looks after the the Play Area (recently 

improved with new woodwork, wood peelings and infant 

swings), the football field (along with the Play Area, the rent 

to the Wroughton estate is covered by the PC) and the 

Village Hall car park (recently refurbished including a grant 

by WBC under the ‘Members Bid’ process courtesy of our 

District Councillor Clive Hooker who is also the new 

Chairman of WBC) We also commission Scofell to maintain 

these areas and the Bus Shelter area. 

The PC refurbished the War Memorial and Garden now also 

including the insertion of an ‘Unknown Tommy’ at the war 

memorial in time for VE Day on the 8th May 2021 (the cost 

of this was £200). The new plants at the Memorial Garden 

were provided by the generosity of Henry Ponsonby for 

which we thank him, the rest of the refurbishment was paid 

for by the village – thank you too. 

Finally, we would like to say that if we did not have as good 

a Clerk as Kim Lloyd none of this would be possible. She 

is exemplary and we are lucky to have her. 

For a full transcript of the minutes from all past meetings of 

Chaddleworth Parish Council, please visit 

www.chaddleworth.net .If you have any matters for the 

Council, please contact the clerk via email 

chaddleworth.pc@outlook.com  

Village Hall The inside painting of the Hall was 

completed just before the Election took place. We are 

indebted to Yucel Mehmet of ‘Blackberry Cleaning’ who 

arranged for a thorough clean of the Hall, free of charge as 

a community donation. We are now advertising for a cleaner 

for one to two hours a week for £9 an hour. If you are 

interested in the job please contact Heather Murphy. The 

Pilates classes have restarted at the Hall. If you would like 

to find out more about the classes please contact 

Alessandra Wilcox email: alessandrawilcox@gmail.com .  

Please keep in mind the availability of the Hall (when it is 

back up and running) for your children's parties, family 

events and any other functions by contacting Chris Jordan 

on 01488 638149. For any other issues about the Hall 

please contact Heather Murphy on 01488 638628, or 

botmoorway@btinternet.com  

Saunders Wynn and Coventry Educational 

Foundation The three named benefactors set up the 

Trust to offer financial help to further the educational needs 

of the children and students (up to the age of 25) of the 

Parish of Chaddleworth. The Trustees meet four times a 

year with the next meeting scheduled for 10th August to 

consider applications including any relating to the additional 

costs of home-schooling and remote study for students. 

Previous contributions have been made towards the cost of 

school uniforms, books for university courses, specific 

equipment and kit for courses, and residential courses. If 

you wish to apply for funds please contact the Foundation’s 

Clerk, Heather Murphy, Tower Hill Cottage, Botmoor Way, 

Chaddleworth RG20 7EU or email 

botmoorway@btinternet.com for an application form. All 

applications are treated in the strictest confidence. Any 

applications received after 10th August will still be 

considered for awards by the Trustees but there may be a 

delay before awards are made. 

Chaddleworth Hardship Fund The charity was 

enacted in 1813 to provide fuel and ‘necessaries’ for the 

people of Chaddleworth Parish. This charity has now been 

updated to become the Chaddleworth Hardship Fund. 

The Trustees of this fund (the Parish Council) would like to 

help the village during this unprecedented pandemic. If you 

find yourself in financial difficulties, please apply to the 

Parish Clerk by email to chaddleworth.pc@outlook.com 

and the Trustees will look at your application (in strictest 

confidence) and may award financial help.  The Trustees 

Shaw House 

We can't wait to welcome you back to Shaw House! Open 

weekends and school holidays from Saturday 29th May to 

Sunday 26th September. Free entry.  We are celebrating in 

style with our new exhibition ‘Dressed for Shaw’ - come 

along and discover the history of Shaw House through 

displays of period costume along with the ‘Dressed for 

Battle’ civil war exhibition showcasing surviving examples 

of arms and armour from the Littlecote House collection. 

You can also enjoy the Open Air Sculptor Exhibition on the 

Orangery Lawn too – all artwork is available to purchase 

and entry is free. 

www.westberkshireheritage.org/shaw-house 
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Downland Gardening Club 

Is it spring, summer or winter I find myself asking, as the 

temperature plummets, and the rain continues to fall! 

However our gardens appear to be coping, it seems the 

plants are loving it and at least we don't have to worry about 

watering. And the cow parsley is everywhere, so delicate 

and one of my favourites. Every year I bring it indoors and 

then regret it because it sheds it's flowers but for a short 

time it is beautiful. Blue bells in the woods and buttercups 

everywhere, so there are some plusses. 

As I drove to 

Chichester a few days 

ago, revelling in the 

idea of a change of 

scene and some 

company I chose to go 

the "back way." 

i.e.avoiding the M27 

and using the A272. 

Once this road was the 

subject of a book 

entitled "An Ode to a Road" by a Dutchman who, together 

with his wife, fell in love with the countryside and villages 

through which it passes. I think he had a point and at this 

time of year the colours of the fields and woodlands are 

particularly good. There is a fantastic avenue of copper 

beech whose leaves are still that magical orange tone 

before they mature. Sadly as I went on my way I noticed the 

devastation that Ash disease is having with large numbers 

of felled trees. Hinton Ampner (National Trust) is on this 

road (about 40 miles) well worth a visit – there are fabulous 

walks around, it has an interesting garden, grounds and a 

good cafe.There is also a little Saxon church.(not NT). 

I notice that, as well as the Rare Plant Fair at Kingston 

Bagpuise House Sunday 30th May (booking essential) there 

is a garden in Midgham called "The Dell" open on Monday 

from 3:00-5:00pm. You do not need to book for this. 

Established in 1900 by Arthur Sutton, with reputedly 60 

gardeners at one time, it 

fell into disrepair and 

has been restored over 

the last 30 years by the 

present owners. The 

address is Lindens, 

Upper Woolhampton 

RG7 5UA. For Sat Nav 

use RG7 5UB. Teas 

being served, owners 

Tony and Fayleen 

Billington. 

Recipes for the month: Warm Chicken, Lemon and 

Tarragon Salad for 4 

Ingredients: Mixed salad leaves, 4 skinned  chicken breasts 

sliced into strips,5 rashers streaky bacon, chopped,1tsp oil, 

juice of a lemon, 1 tbsp chopped tarragon, s&p, French 

dressing. 

Heat oil in pan, add chicken and bacon - cook for 4/5 mins. 

Add lemon juice and chopped tarragon cook for further 4/5 

mins. Toss salad with French dressing, add chicken and 

bacon to dish. Serve with crusty bread. 

Enjoy and stay safe, Judy Kelley 

The Ibex Inn 

Ibex Food: We will be opening up for 

breakfasts (pre-booking only) - keep an eye 

out for more information either on our 

Facebook page - or sign up through our 

website. 

Drink up!: We have introduced an Ale voting system in the 

pub...so you can choose what Ales we have on next! 

Gin: We are now serving over 

15 Gins including  the world's 

best (officially) London Dry Gin! 

Enjoy with a selection of our 

Fever tree mixers.  

Not booked and just fancied 

popping in? Email enquires@theibexinn.com or call 

01488 639052 

Have you signed up to our newsletter? We give exclusive 

offers, discounts and keep you up to date in what’s coming 

up in your Chaddleworth village pub. Sign up now at 

www.ibexinn.com   Gavin, Nathan and The Ibex Team 

Trindledown Farm – National Animal Welfare Trust 

 

We are so fortunate to live in an area with such amazing 

outdoor spaces. But with the great outdoors comes creepy 

crawlies and this May is Lyme Disease Awareness month. 

Check for ticks regularly by running your hand over your pet, 

keeping an eye out of any lumps and bumps. Ticks should 

be removed as soon as possible using the correct technique 

– consult your vet if you are not sure. Head to 

www.nawt.org.uk/advice for the right technique and other 

prevention methods. Cats are really sensitive so always 

check with your vet before using chemical prevention. 

NAWT Berkshire are so excited to be welcoming people 

back to the site, our shops are open now and our café and 

remainder of the centre will be opening soon. Check our 

Facebook for updates. 

We are so grateful for the support of the community 

throughout these testing times. Our thanks go to Helen’s 

Hairy Hounds who are currently donating £2 from every 

dog grooming session to the animals here at Trindledown. 

Helen has been pampering pooches since 2003 so give her 

a call on 07766303476 to treat your dog and support 

Trindledown at the same time. 

Now that the lockdowns are releasing, do you fancy a short 

get away? Our upcoming raffle’s main prize is a night’s stay 

in the beautiful Forest 

of Dean with 

vouchers to take part 

in an activity at Go 

Ape! Keep your eyes 

peeled, tickets will go 

live soon! 
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Downland Practice 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update: The current COVID 

situation is improving with the uptake of the Covid-19 

vaccination programme and the recent lockdown 

procedures beginning to take effect. The surgery is 

constantly monitoring this issue and will adjust the service 

according to the severity of the COVID-19 spread of 

infection. The current situation is being managed as best as 

we can, all patients must wear a face mask when attending 

the surgery (unless they are exempt). Updates on the 

Downland Practice can be found at the practice website 

news section www.downlandpractice.nhs.uk.  

COVID-19 Vaccinations: This vaccination programme will 

continue from the Newbury Racecourse until the middle of 

June 2021. The racecourse is mainly concentrating on 

Covid-19 vaccination second doses. If you have received a 

vaccine at a mass vaccination centre then they will call you 

forward for your second dose, to book your vaccination use 

the following link  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-

19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-

vaccination/  

Duty Doctor: From the end of April 2021 the Duty Doctor 

system changed from telephone calls to face to face 

appointments. Patients who need to be seen on the day by 

a GP are given a times slot to attend the surgery. Patients 

may have to wait whilst the Duty Doctor deals with patients 

who have an urgent clinical need to have action taken. 

Patients are advised to ring in before 12.00 if they wish to 

see a GP on the day. 

GP Routine Appointments: From June 2021 all GP routine 

appointments will be offered as face to face appointments. 

Patients will be sitting in socially distanced waiting area and 

when the waiting area is full patients will need to wait 

outside till there is space available. The check in screens 

will remain off and all patients checking in to the practice will 

be undertaken by the receptionist on Duty. 

Practice Nurse Appointments: Practice Nurse (PN) clinics 

have been restructured to allow the PN to run clinics more 

efficiently, Diabetes / Women’s health / Asthma / Dressings 

and General Nurse clinics are now in place, when patients 

ring up to book an appointment with the PN, they will be 

given a time for the appropriate clinic. 

Pharmacy Disruption June 2021: The Pharmacy will be 

undergoing some planned infrastructure work in June 2021. 

This will involve the Pharmacy moving into a temporary 

accommodation that will be situated in the surgery car park. 

It is anticipated that work will take about 6 weeks to be fully 

complete. We will still be processing medication from the 

Pharmacy during this planned infrastructure work in June. 

The temporary pharmacy will arrive around the 28 May 

2021 and will be open for business on the 1st June 2021. 

 

 

West Berkshire Council: Following West Berkshire 

Council's Annual Meeting, the Council is pleased to 

announce the new Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Council 

for the Municipal Year 2021-2022. The Chairman of West 

Berkshire Council is Councillor Clive Hooker, Ward Member 

for Downlands. Councillor Hooker will be supported during 

his civic year by his wife, Mrs Christine Hooker. 

 

 

 

Chairman Clive Hooker said: "It's an honour to have been 

elected as Chairman. I'm looking forward to the year ahead 

and, Covid permitting, getting out and about to attend local 

events on behalf of the Council. On behalf of the Council, I 

would also like to thank Councillor Pask for his impeccable 

services to the Council over the past two years." 
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Step out with Walk for Parkinson’s 

We are delighted to let you know that our Walk for 

Parkinson’s at the beautiful Welford Park is set to take place 

on Sunday 4th July 2021. There will be two routes available 

for our wonderful walkers, a 2.5 mile route and a more 

challenging 6.5 mile route – both of which are circular. 

During the walk, walkers will cross the River Lambourn, 

climb the hill to the impressive cricket pitch which overlooks 

the historic Welford Park, explore the winding woodland 

paths before crossing the fields and taking in the lovely 

views of the surrounding countryside. 

Every hour, two people are diagnosed with Parkinson’s. 

Because we are here, no one has to face Parkinson’s alone. 

We bring people together via our network of local groups, 

our website and our free confidential helpline. Specialist 

nurses, our supporters and staff provide information and 

training on every aspect of Parkinson’s. As the UK’s 

Parkinson’s support and research charity we’re leading the 

work to find a cure, and we’re closer than ever. We also 

campaign to change attitudes and to demand better 

services. Our work is totally dependent on donations and 

funds raised from this event will enable us to support more 

people with Parkinson’s.  

This year, there are three ways to take part:  

● Join one of our socially distanced organised walks at 

Welford Park. 

● Walk for Parkinson’s 66 mile challenge: complete 66 

miles of walking in July 

● Walk for Parkinson’s Your Way: walk 2 or 6 miles 

wherever you are over 25 and 26 September. 

The money raised by Walk for Parkinson’s will help 

transform the way the charity offers information and support 

to people with Parkinson’s, and the people in their lives. 

This year, thanks to the Frank and Evelyn Brake Connect 

Fund, sponsorship will be matched pound for pound, 

doubling the impact for people affected by Parkinson’s.  

To take part in Walk for Parkinson’s, visit: 

www.parkinsons.org.uk/get-involved/walk-parkinsons   

www.events.parkinsons.org.uk/walkwelfordpark   

call 0800 138 6593  

email fundraising@parkinsons.org.uk  

Letters and Announcements 

Brightwalton Village BBQ Sunday 11th July 

Brightwalton village hall committee are in the stages of 

planning a summer fun day at the village hall in July. Mark 

your diaries and tell your friends and families. BBQ, bar, 

teas and fun for all. More details to follow ☀️🍔🧁 

 

My brother John has a barrister colleague who lives in your 

area and spotted the Meredith-Hardy name in your Welford 

airfield article. Extraordinary how these things get about.  

My father Michael Meredith-Hardy died in 2014 but my 

mother Penelope is still going strong. I attach a photo of an 

embroidery map of the Poughley estate as it was owned by 

my grandparents. If the base were ever to close I'm not sure 

it would be as simple to recover as your article suggests, 

but it's a nice idea. And we still have the egg. Regards, 

Richard Meredith-Hardy 

 

With apologies, the last issue of the Newsletter omitted to 

include Tom Hadland in the list of folk that helped with the 

Memorial Garden. We belatedly now also thank him now for 

his help.  Grahame Murphy 
 

Many thanks for the newsletter, much enjoyed. We were in 

the village earlier this week visiting the churchyard. Thought 

the Hadland/Pond Corner Garden and War Memorial area 

looked fantastic, a wonderful job and the siting of the bird 

bath looks so much better. A great place to sit and stare. 

Best wishes, John Perou 
 

  

Please send articles, letters and announcements for the 

next edition to chaddnews@gmail.com by 20th June 2021 

 

Go well… 

http://www.parkinsons.org.uk/get-involved/walk-parkinsons
http://www.events.parkinsons.org.uk/walkwelfordpark
mailto:fundraising@parkinsons.org.uk
mailto:chaddnews@gmail.com


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Honey Pot 
Chaddleworth honey for sale 

FREE local delivery.  8oz £3   12oz £4.50   16oz £6 

Visit Purley Farm Stables, School Hill  

or call Nikki Hills on 07917 131330 
 

Indigenous Brewery 
 Award winning ales from Chaddleworth 

Bottles and takeaways. Reusable 9-pint carriers. 18-pint 

pressurised kegs 

Find us via www.indigenousbrewery.co.uk   

or call 01488 505060 
 

Rosie’s Pet Care 
Friendly & professional local business 

Offering a variety of pet care services tailored to you and your pets, we put 

your mind at ease so you know your pets are getting the best are when you 

are not there. Fun, active group walks, pet sitting or visits is in 

your own home, obedience training for all ages. 

Call on 07827 324999 or email 

rosiepetcare@gmail.com  
 

Plumbing & Heating Engineer 
Fully qualified Heating engineer for OFTEC - Oil fired boilers, Natural Gas & LPG 

Boiler Installation, Servicing & Repairs 

Call Les Evans on 07831 453035 or  

01488 608389 or lesevans441@gmail.com  

 

 

Brownies, blondies, cupcakes and celebration cakes. Local delivery to 

Chaddleworth, Welford and Boxford free of charge. Or collection from Glenn 

Miller Close RG20 8HF. Brownies and Blondies can be posted anywhere in the 

UK. Great for gifts! 

Please contact Chloe on 07858599917 for prices and availability. 

Instagram and Facebook via @COCOBAKES.BERKS 
 

Hounds & Doodles 
Digital Pet Portraits - from £15 

Find Hounds & Doodles on Facebook or email  

houndsanddoodles@gmail.com  
 

Foot Health Care 
by Paula Carter Dip CFHP, MPSPract 

Fully qualified, accredited & insured foot health practitioner. General foot care 

and routine problems relieved quickly and painlessly in the comfort of your 

own home. Nail Cutting & Filing, Fungal or thickened nails, Ingrown nails, 

Painful corns removed, Cracked & dry heels, Verrucae, Athletes foot, Callus 

reduction, Diabetic care, Plantar faciitis & heel pain 

Call or text 07901 822125 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helen Fretwell 
Silversmith & Jewellery Designer 
Beautiful, handcrafted jewellery made to 
order to suit all budgets. 

See the Facebook page or call 07551775500 
 

 

by Katherine Moore, Glenn Miller Close 

At Brightwalton Village Hall, PRE-SCHOOL Dance Class Monday afternoons, 

Ballet, Modern & Acro, PRIMARY School Dance Classes Tuesday afternoons, 

Tap, Ballet, Modern & Acro. For more information and to book a free trial 

contact 07554 435737 or katherine@relevedance.co.uk or 

www.relevedance.co.uk  
 

Foxes Catering 
Since the Covid Virus arrived we have been delivering our food from Foxes, 

Glenn Miller Close – our new normal! 

Look out for our weekly changing menu delivered to your door. We also have 

many other dishes and menus as well as afternoon teas, picnic boxes, get 

together menus and celebratory meals.  

Find us on Facebook, www.foxescatering.co.uk  

 or call Nick and Karen on  

01488 638269 
 

 

Celebrating local life. Sign up to the free weekly Penny Post e-newsletter for 

local, positive news, events, jobs, recipes, recommendations & more. Covering: 

Hungerford, Marlborough, Wantage, Lambourn, Newbury, Thatcham & 

Theale. 

Email penny@pennypost.org.uk or call 07768 981658 
 

 

Authentic Southeast Asian cuisine 

Take away delivery – open daily 

5pm to 9pm Call June and Annie 

on 01488 639544 or  

07502 166131 or visit our 

Facebook page FUNKY NOODLE 
 

Accountancy Services 
A professional and reliable accountancy service for Limited Companies, 

Partnerships, Sole Traders, Tax Returns 

Call Kim Hedges FCCA on 07771 392268 

or email kim@kh-accounting.co.uk  
 

Makeup by Tish 
Occasion & bridal makeup 

Custom 1-2-1 lessons also available 

‘Makeup by Tish’ on Facebook, or email  

letitia.slade@gmail.com  
 

Eggs for Sale 

6 FOR £1.20 

Paul James, 3 Norris Field 07795 255051 
 

Recommended Local Tradesmen & Advertising 
 

To recommend or advertise please send details to chaddnews@gmail.com  

http://www.indigenousbrewery.co.uk/
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mailto:lesevans441@gmail.com
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